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Tēnā koe

Thank you for your email of 6 January 2023 to the Department of Corrections – Ara 
Poutama Aotearoa, requesting information regarding Hōkai Rangi Whakataetae Kapa Haka. 
Your request has been considered under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA). 

You requested: 

Since its implementation in 2020, how many prisoners around New Zealand, per year, 
have taken part in Hōkai Rangi Whakataetae Kapa Haka? Organised by prison. 

In 2020, Corrections inter-prison kapa haka competition was developed, with the input from 

the Rautaki Māori Team at Corrections’ National Office. Members of the team included staff 

who are kapa haka exponents, with experience in managing and coordinating kapa haka 

teams. The first competition, which has since continued yearly, was marked by staff, Māori 

service providers, hapū and iwi representatives either attending as spectators or performing 

with the site’s team.  

Participants perform in front of their families, staff and local iwi and, in many cases, share 
the stage with Corrections staff. Those taking part said it gave them a greater sense of 
connection to their identity, culture and language. 

As a result, the competition has strengthened the relationship between our staff and the 
participants, surrounded by those involved in tikanga Māori, and in many cases restored and 
strengthened iwi links. 

People taking part have grown in confidence as a result and the intent is that whānau and 
iwi stay connected after release. This will lead to greater reintegration, which will in turn 
result in reduced re-offending and safer communities. 








